
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
SUBJECT: September 17, 2024, Call with Utah Manufacturers Association Regarding the Utah Air 
Plan Partial Approval and Partial Disapproval, Proposed Rule, 89 Fed. Reg. 67208 (August 19, 2024)  
 
FROM: Adrienne Sandoval, Director, Air and Radiation Division 
 
 
TO: File: Air Plan Partial Approval and Partial Disapproval; Utah; Regional Haze State 
Implementation Plan for the Second Implementation Period; Air Plan Disapproval; Utah; Interstate 
Transport of Air Pollution for the 2015 8-Hour Ozone National Ambient Air Quality Standards, 
Docket No. EPA-R08-OAR-2024-0389 
 
 
This memo summarizes the September 17, 2024 call between representatives for the Utah 

Manufacturers Association (UMA) and EPA Region 8. The purpose of the call was for UMA to 

discuss their concerns with the proposed rule. UMA stated that the Utah state implementation 

plan (SIP) should be approved, and that if not fully approved, EPA should be clear regarding which 

parts of the SIP are approved and which are disapproved. UMA also stated that Senate Bill 161 

does not implicate the SIP. The UMA representatives stated that they intended to submit their 

concerns in writing during the comment period.  

 

Attendees for EPA: Adrienne Sandoval, Air and Radiation Division Director, and Stephanie Talbert, 

Associate Regional Counsel, Region 8 Office of Regional Counsel.  

Attendees for UMA: Josh Brown, UMA Chief Operating Officer, and Emily Schilling, Partner, Holland 

& Hart. 
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